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Cctober 8, 2014 RECEIVED
Debbie Tarry 0T -9 2014
City Manager City Manager’s Office

City of Shoreline
17500 Midvale Avenue North
Shoreline, Washington 98133-4905

Re: Olympic View Water and Sewer District Comprehensive Plans Update and
Amendments N

f

Depbi
Dear Msyﬂ‘y:

Thank you for your timely response to our recent letter regarding the update our water
comprehensive plan and amendment to our sewer comprehensive plan.

| would be glad to take comments on areas of water and sewer service, where our plans
will have impacts on or be impacted by the City of Shoreline. | will discuss them with
our engineers and then, when appropriate, we can get together and discuss how your
issues can be addressed within the context of our Comprehensive Plans.

Olympic View has not been involved in any transition discussions regarding the
assumption of Ronald Wastewater by the City of Shoreline. We would not have
expected to be involved given the assumption is for that area within the Shoreline City
Limits, according to the 2002 agreement with Ronald Wastewater. We have existing
contracts that address both facility fees and wheeling fees, paid by Olympic View
customers, to reimburse Ronald Wastewater for the use of their facilities. We have
been assured that existing contracts will be honored.

I am aware that Ronald Wastewater District has facilities that serve City of Shoreline,
Town of Woodway and Unincorporated Snohomish County, located both inside and
outside of the City of Shoreline, as does the District. My records indicate that
Woodway, Shoreline and Snchomish County area customers have shared equally in the
costs of the capital, maintenance and repair of all District facilities regardless of location
throughout the years.

As a result of the recent Boundary Review Board hearing decisions, it is not likely that
Ronald Wastewater District will continue to exist to serve the area outside of King
County after 2017. It is the District’s responsibility to provide service to all customers




located within Olympic View District’'s corporate boundaries. The joint use of facilities
located outside of the city is a topic that will need to be addressed in the future.

I look forward to receiving the referenced request regarding the discussion of utility
service and any comments.

Sincerely,

Lynne A. Danielson, General Manager

Cc: Board of Commissioners
Shoreline City Council
Ronald Wastewater
Mark Relph, Public Works Director
Susan Boyd, PACE Engineering




